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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0004

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 10th day of March, 2003, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0004, implementing the district court redistricting committee's amendment to the districting plan for the elimination of two court locations in 2003; amending Ordinance 8935, Section 4, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.68.070.
SUMMARY

This proposed ordinance amends the county’s district court plan to reflect changes in district court facilities.  These changes were the result of several months of inter-jurisdictional review that culminated in the recommendation to reduce the number of court facilities.  The proposed ordinance adopts the recommendations of the county’s statutorily required Districting Committee that met on December 18, 2002.  It also addresses the requirements and work associated with the county’s changes to district court in 2002.  

       The King County Council adopted Ordinance 14374 in 2002 amending the county’s district court plan.  The ordinance made several changes to the county’s district court plan, including: incorporating ministerial changes needed to reflect changes in the county’s precincts resulting from the 2000 census state re-districting; maintained the court’s nine electoral divisions for the 2002 General Election (the judges will stay in office through 2006); reduced the number of court divisions from nine to three on January 6, 2003, thereby freeing the court from the statutory mandates that greatly restrict its ability to change operations in facilities and allocate staff; and, the ordinance also required that the court and executive solicit city and community comment before changes are evaluated and required prior notification to council before closing any court facilities.  The ordinance was reviewed by the county’s Districting Committee, Law, Justice and Human Services Committee and the Regional Policy Committee, prior to its final passage by the full council on June 10, 2002. 
        The District Court and County Executive—working with city and community representatives—met the requirements of Ordinance 14374.  The court convened work groups of city and county representatives that made recommendations for facility closures.  The process for making these recommendations and for actual proposed closure of the Federal Way and Renton facilities were reviewed by the Regional Policy Committee in September 2002 and—after approval—were incorporated into the District Court’s 2003 budget request.  The council adopted these changes as part of its approval of the 2003 Budget Ordinance.  This proposed ordinance brings the county’s district plan in compliance with these decisions.

A copy of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0004 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  It is available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.


DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 26th day of February, 2003.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

